


















IMPORTANT  DATES
Nov. 4th – Daylight Savings Time




Nov. 5th – FIELD TRIP @ 7:00 am

Nov. 6th – 2 Hour Delay – Election Day



Nov. 9th – Roar and Run @ 3:05 pm

Nov. 12th – Veteran’s Day Holiday – No School


Nov. 13th – 16th Food Drive War

Nov. 15th – Bookworm Pajama Party – 5:30 to 7:00 pm

Nov. 20th – Field Trip $ Due - $23

Nov. 20th – Early Release @ 1:15 pm 




Nov. 21st – 25th – Thanksgiving Break


















The students enjoyed a celebration today to conclude our first Units of Study in Writing and Reading!  Students
enjoyed sharing their published “small moment” stories with students in Ms. Allen’s class.  I am so proud of my
Alligators!  They rock!

I am so excited about our field trip to Greensboro on Monday, November 5th!  Students should arrive at 7:00 am,

and we will leave promptly by 7:30 am.  Parents should arrive by 4:15 pm to pick up their child after the trip.  
Please remember to send your child with a bagged lunch on Monday unless you ordered one from the cafeteria.  
Students will not need to bring a book bag!!  Please watch the weather and dress your child accordingly.  
Students should also wear tennis shoes since we will do a lot of walking at the museum.  
Please plan to pay for our remaining field trips by Tuesday, November 20th.  This is our last day before Thanksgiving break. Feel free to use the link below to make your payment.  The total cost for all four experiences is $23.
https://osp.osmsinc.com/WakeNC/BVModules/CategoryTemplates/Detailed%20List%20with%20Properties/Category.aspx?categoryid=AG051
I would like to begin posting things to your child’s “Seesaw” journal.  If you signed the consent form, please follow the directions to access your child’s portfolio.  If you haven’t sent in your consent form, please do so as soon as possible.  Please also be patient with me as I explore this digital tool. 
Spelling Bee lists are enclosed in the Friday Folder. Our Classroom Bee will be held on Dec. 7th. Each classroom will have two representatives in the School-wide Bee.  The School-wide Bee will be held on Thursday, January 17th in the Multi-purpose room at 9:45 am. 
From your PTA ~ Be Informed, Involved, and Supportive
Check out lespta.com for all the details on our LES Roar & Run and to donate. We have challenged each grade level to bust the fundraising thermometer. Will they do it? We sure hope so! The money goes directly to technology licenses and programs used daily, continued playground improvement, Pride Pack/Cubs Closet, family events and so much more. To donate now, you can send a check to school written out to "LES PTA" or visit lespta.weebly.com to donate online. Include your child's name, teacher and grade level. Remember to engage your employer by utilizing your company's matching gifts program.
Help At Home:

· Please discuss the characters, setting, problem, and solution with your child during at-home reading time.  Students should also practice retelling the important events in the beginning, middle, and end as they read.  After reading, see if your child can explain the lesson they learned from the story.  
· In math, please review and practice identifying odd and even numbers by making two equal groups.  If there is a leftover, then the number is odd!  If the number is even, your child should be able to tell you a double fact that proves it!  Also practice finding 10 more and 10 less than any given 2-digit number.  You may also practice skip counting by 5’s, 10’s and 100’s.  Students should be able to count by 10 from any number.  This can be difficult when crossing over a decade.  For example: 78, 88, 98,108 

A few tidbits of information for you:

►Reading /Literacy – We reviewed retelling and jotting then celebrated the close of our unit “Second Grade A 
Growth Spurt!”

►Writing – We published our “small moment” stories and shared them with each other and Ms. Allen’s class!
►Math – We learned to write 2-digit numbers using standard form, word form, and expanded form.  We also 
drew 2-digit numbers using base 10 models.  We compared 2-digit numbers using <,>, and = and  practiced 
counting by 10s from any number.
►Social Studies- Students learned about the branches of government.
►Science – We experimented with solids and liquids.
Our Specials for this week are: Field Trip, Delayed Start (No Special), Logic, PE, and Library
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